WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

November 17, 2005

I.  Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:20 PM on Thursday, November 17, 2005 in 622 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, Ms. Deborah Wells, and Prof. Edith Worrells.  

II.  Approval of the Minutes.  C. Smith moved and D. Wells seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the October 28th meeting.  The motion carried.  

III.  Approval of the Agenda.  After a discussion of the Faculty/Staff Directory was added to Old Business, P. Shafer moved and S. Naga seconded the motion to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion carried.

IV.  Old Business  

A.  Proposed 2006 Spring Calendar.  Senate meetings are scheduled for the first Friday of each month (at 2:30-4:30 pm) and Executive meetings are scheduled for the fourth Friday of each month (1:00-2:30 pm).  We discussed possibilities for the General Faculty meeting in May.  Some faculty use the Thursday study day to give make-up exams or meet with students; others are not on campus.  One of the dead periods during final exam week (8:00-10:00 AM Monday and Wednesday) was also considered.  We finally decided to tentatively schedule the meeting at noon on Tuesday, May 2nd, the week before finals.  Later we may decide to go to May 11th study day if necessary.  

B.  Faculty Evaluations.  Evaluations are available and are being completed.  

C. Faculty/Staff Directory.  Mr. Tyson in Graphic Communications indicated several obstacles to completing the Directory this semester.  However, it is expected by November 21, 2005.  The webpage has also been down for eleven working days.  T. Guetzloff moved and E. Worrells seconded the motion to notify C. Byers, Vice President for Planning and Advancement, about our concerns after the Directory is published.  The motion carried.  J. Levine will contact Dr. Byers.

V.  New Business  

A.  Appointment to the Library Committee.  C. Smith moved and S. Naga seconded the motion to recommend M. Zapata to the Library Committee from the College of Arts and Humanities. The motion carried.  

B.  General Faculty Meetings for December and January.  The General Faculty meeting dates have been set, but the agendas have not.  

C.  Proposed Agenda for December Faculty Senate Meeting.  Reports from the Scholarship Committee (J. Spencer), the Vice President for Administrative Services regarding faculty concerns (C. Whyte), and observations from the Budget Advisory Committee (M. Islam) were added to the reports section.  P. Shafer will offer an update on the Directory and J. Levine will bring up the issue of honoring the service of faculty members in Old Business.  We also want to bring someone in to speak about the need for legal representation for faculty members.  We will consider having this presented during a General Faculty meeting.  New Business includes the December General Faculty meeting, the proposed 2006 calendar, and a proposal to give student athletes permission to register early (T. Guetzloff).  

VI.  Adjournment.  T. Guetzloff moved and E. Worrells seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.  

Next meeting:  Friday, January 6, 2006 at 11:00 am in 622 Wallace Hall

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary
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